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 February 23, 2016 
 
 
Mr. S. Alan Keller, P.E. 
Manager, Permit Section 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19276 
Springfield, IL 62794 - 9276 
 
Dear Mr. Keller: 
 

Subject: Hanover Park Water Reclamation Plant - Illinois Environmental Protection 
Agency Permit No. 2012-SC-2255, Monitoring Report for October, 
November, and December 2015 

 
The attached tables contain the monitoring data for the Hanover Park Water Reclamation 

Plant (WRP) Fischer Farm site for October, November, and December 2015 as required by  
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) Operating Permit No. 2012-SC-2255. Analytical 
data for well water samples collected during the quarter are presented in Tables 1 and 2.  
 

Drainage water (combined surface and subsurface) returned to the Hanover Park WRP from 
the farm fields was sampled in October, November, and December, and data for these samples are 
presented in Table 3. The volumes of drainage water returned to the WRP during the fourth quarter 
were estimated as 0.67, 6.3, and 21 million gallons in October, November, and December, 
respectively. The analytical data for the lagoon supernatant and biosolids applied to Fischer Farm 
fields during the quarter are presented in Tables 4, and 5. The volumes of supernatant and dry 
weights of biosolids applied are reported in Table 6. Field and water monitoring locations are 
presented in Figure 1. The data reported are as follows:  

 
Table 1  Analysis of Water From Monitoring Well W-7 at the Hanover Park Fischer 

Farm Site Sampled during October, November, and December 2015.  
 
Table 2 Analysis of Water From Monitoring Wells W-3, W-5, W-6, and W-8 at the 

Hanover Park Fischer Farm Site Sampled on November 3, 2015. 
 
Table 3 Analysis of Combined Surface and Subsurface Drainage From the Fischer 

Farm Site Returned to the Hanover Park Water Reclamation Plant During 
October, November, and December 2015. 
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Table 4 Analysis of Lagoon Supernatant Applied to Fields at the Hanover Park 
Fischer Farm Site During November 2015. 

 
Table 5 Analysis of Biosolids Applied to Fields at the Hanover Park Fischer Farm 

Site During December 2015. 
 
Table 6 Volumes and Dry Weights of Lagoon Supernatant and Biosolids Applied 

to Fields During November and December 2015 at the Hanover Park 
Fischer Farm Site. 

 
Figure 1 Map of Fields and Wells at the Hanover Park Fischer Farm Site of the 

Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago. 
 
  Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
  Thomas C. Granato, Ph.D., BCES 
  Director 
  Monitoring and Research 
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 Mr. V. Aistars, USEPA, Region 5 
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